
 

ST. CLEMENT COUNCIL MINUTES – APRIL 4, 2024 

 
Opening Prayer:  The opening prayer was led by Maryann Hogue 

Members present:  Fr. Rosenbaum, Ruth Morello, Al Grandinetti, Donna Guaetta-Kohr, Maryann Hogue, Chris Hohrun, Tracey 

Kleinmeyer, Kim Oakley, Amy Rozich, Michael Thomas, Julie Wagner 

Review of Last Meeting Minutes:  Motion was made by Tracey Kleinmeyer and seconded by Amy Rozich 

Old Business: 

• Rescue Project:  There has been a higher-than-expected attendance at the sessions.  We continue to receive positive 

feedback by our Parishioners who participate in the program. 

• Pierogi and Prayer:  There was a nice turnout for Pierogi and Prayer on March 22, 2024.  The generous donations 

received defrayed the costs of the meal expenses. 

• Lenten Haluski/Soup:  Julie reports that 139 quarts of haluski and approximately 70 quarts of potato soup were sold 

during the sales. 

 

Standing Committees: 

• Finance Council:  Chris reports the next Finance Council Meeting is scheduled for April 25, 2024. 

• Maintenance:  The baby-changing station was installed in the Church Ladies Room.  The Lindberg Avenue steps are 

blocked off for repairs.  The school roof is leaking.  Father is accepting bids and is looking to have the roof replaced in 

the summer.  The outside lights will be replaced.  Pavilion caretakers are needed to service the premises during the 

summer rental season.  Duties include the set-up/take-down of tables & chairs for events and cleaning of restrooms. 

• Education (PRE/DMA):  Kim reports the last class of Faith Formation for the semester is April 28, 2024. The Rite of 

Sending will be celebrated April 21, 2024.  The Sacrament of Confirmation is scheduled for April 28, 2024. 

• Technology:  Michael reports there was an increase of the on-line viewership of the Stations, Lenten Masses, Holy 

Thursday Mass, Easter Vigil Mass and Easter Mass on our website and YouTube. 

• Liturgy:  Father Rosenbaum appreciates the Altar servers, Music Ministry, and all other Ministers who served during 

the Lenten season.  Holy Water and Easter Bread were distributed.  Additional Eucharistic Ministers, Hospitality 

Ministers and Cantors are needed. 

• Family Life:  Julie reports she is planning a bake sale after the Mother’s Day Masses.  The pysanky egg classes went 

well.  Julie is preparing for our haluski booth set-up at the Slavic Festival which will be held Friday, September 20, 

2024, and Saturday, September 21, 2024.  Julie is also planning a cookie decorating class and a scarf exchange in the 

Fall. 

 

New Business: 

• Pentecost:  Cupcakes will be handed out after the Pentecost Masses. 

• CPR/AED:  Plans are being made to have CPR/AED classes held for those who are interested in the 

training/certification.    

• Prospective Church Council Members:  There is a need for new members to serve on our Church Council.  Current 

members will speak after Masses soon to explain the duties and purpose of the Council. 

 

Pastor’s Remarks:  Father is planning to hold the Parish Gathering at the pavilion in August. 

 

Next Meeting:  May 2, 2024 @ 6:00 p.m. 

 

Volunteer for Next Meeting’s Prayer:  Amy Rozich 

 

Closing Prayer:  The closing prayer was led by Maryann Hogue 

 

Respectfully submitted and may God bless you, 

Maryann Hogue, Parish Council Secretary 


